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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body

TURKEY
As is known, Turkey was a member of subsidiary body established at the Third Session of the Intergovernmental Committee for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage which was held in İstanbul, 2008 for 2008-2010 cycles in order to examine the nomination files to be inscribed on the Representative List. In this context, Turkey together with six States Parties as the members of the subsidiary body examined 114 for the first cycle and 54 nomination files for the second cycle and submitted the examination reports to the Committee. 

In this regard, Turkey recommends that the Subsidiary Body should be comprised of six independent experts along with six States Parties and the number for examining the nomination files should be 75 for each cycle. On the other hand, Turkey does not consider examining more nomination files and inscribing more elements on the Representative List by two subsidiary bodies or more than one working group affiliated by one subsidiary body as an effective and practical process in terms of respect, working capacity of the Secretariat and monitoring the inscribed elements. By giving priority to the nomination files previously submitted, Turkey note that examining 75 nomination files for each year by the extended subsidiary body with the participation of six independent experts will be more efficient and proper. Setting the selection criteria, rules and procedures, order and priority criteria for the nomination files by the Committee will be feasible and appropriate.
